MINUTES
Library Building Project: Special Collections Working Group
January 18, 2022
Via Zoom

Present:  Joanne Kaczmarek, Tim Newman, Tom Teper, Lynne Thomas
Note Taker: Wendy Mintz

· Tim and Tom met earlier today with Cheryl, Dennis, Kevin Huse, and Antone Sgro to discuss the historic preservation aspect of the project.  Dennis will be submitting the current design to the ISHPO office after the BOT approval.
· Cheryl forwarded the DD energy model, life cycle cost analysis, and system selection document to Tim and Tom.  Ratio has not provided guidelines for the Library to make an educated choice, nor did they ask for a 20% variance.  The optimum humidity for the vault will be 45% - plus or minus 3%.  Option A from the choices given is the best for long term use, but not the best option for an energy reduction.  Cheryl will go back to the team to ask for a better explanation of choices and details of each system.  Currently, there are not enough specific details.  IMEG should write the variance since they were hired to design the system.
· Staff within the division requested copies of the latest floorplan options from last week’s presentation to assist them with discussions for next week’s meetings.
· Staff requested a “welcome” or “touch-down” desk be placed somewhere at the entrance.  This desk will need to include a hard-wired CPU and a telephone. The department heads will need to figure out how to staff the desk during operating hours.
· The group requested a PA system for the entire building if the budget allows.

Meeting adjourned at 4:10 pm
